

## Simon Langton Girls' Grammar School

Old Dover Road, Canterbury, Kent CT1 3EW
Telephone: 01227 463711 Email: post@langton.kent.sch.uk
Website: www.langton.kent.sch.uk

March 2023

Dear Parents/ Guardians,

Re: Visit for Year 8 students to The Natural History Museum Thursday 27th April 2023

As part of your child's geography and science studies, we have organised a trip to the Natural History Museum in London for all Year 8 students.

This will allow students to view exhibits covering many aspects of their current and future studies in the curriculum. The day will centre around the Geological Museum and its Earth Science and Tectonic exhibits but will also enable students to access other displays including the solar system, evolution and human biology.

The overall cost of the visit is £17.50. Payment should be made via Parentpay and consent given by Friday 24<sup>th</sup> March. In order to make the most of our day, students will need to be at school by 07.45 to enable the coach to depart by 08.00. We expect to return at around 18:00, dependent on traffic.

The visit will only take place if sufficient funds are collected. For families who have difficulty meeting this payment deadline, please contact Mrs Kate Hawkins in the Finance Office, in confidence, via email to <a href="mailto:finance@langton.kent.sch.uk">finance@langton.kent.sch.uk</a> as soon as possible and by Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March at the latest.

Students should wear school uniform and a warm outdoor coat. They should bring a packed lunch and sufficient drinks for the day with them. There will also be an opportunity for students to visit the café and gift shop and so can bring no more than £5 with them should they wish to do so.

Please do not hesitate to contact me by email <a href="mailto:lbadrick@langton.kent.sch.uk">lbadrick@langton.kent.sch.uk</a> if you require any further clarification at this stage.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs L Badrick

Teacher of Geography